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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
May 15, 2014
I. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by President Tim Anders at 9:03 am.
II. Roll Call
Tim Anders, Shirley Griffiths, Jill Cooper, Justin Lane, Erica Allbee, Adam Chant, Chenin Dow, Steve Eglash, Sharon Giannini, Myrle McLernon, Shandelyn Williams. 
III. New Business

1. Parks, Recreation & Arts Discussion

A. “A Magical BLVD Christmas” Date

As requested by The BLVD Association, “A Magical BLVD Christmas” will return to a Saturday evening this year.  It will be held on Saturday, Dec. 13th. 
B. Thunder on the Lot Open Header Event – June 6, 2014

Ron Emard of Thunder on the Lot, an annual event to raise funds for the children’s charities of the Antelope Valley, will host an open header event on The BLVD from 6:30 – 8:00 pm on Friday, June 6th to kick off Thunder on the Lot weekend.  This event will require a road closure from Genoa to Beech from approximately 4:00 – 9:00 pm.  The event will be extremely loud; businesses should be informed that the vibrations may set off building and car alarms.  The open header (loud) portion of the evening will be strictly between 6:30 and 8:00 pm.  Businesses are encouraged to participate and market this event to their customers.
C. Schooner’s Car Cruise Proposal

The owner of Schooner’s has proposed a monthly summertime cruise on The BLVD for pre-1975 vehicles.  He hopes to begin on June 18th and would like the support of the Association.  Association representatives will meet with him and City staff to determine how best to facilitate this event.
D. Holiday Ice Rink Proposal

A proposal was put forth that The BLVD Association and the City organize an ice rink in the downtown area during the holidays (from approximately Black Friday to Christmas on Thursday, Friday and Saturday evenings) to draw patrons to The BLVD.  The estimated all-in cost for rink rental, staffing, etc. is $60,000.  Board members engaged in an in-depth discussion regarding the best location for the rink (American Heroes Park, on Ehrlich Avenue north of The BLVD, or on Fig Avenue south of The BLVD), as well as expressing concerns regarding the cost.  The Association would like to pursue the rink, assuming there is a strong possibility of recuperating the costs of the rink through sponsorships, skate rentals and/or admission.  Ronda Perez and her staff will conduct further research regarding costs and typical admission prices charged and bring this information back to the Association for further consideration.
Presenter: Ronda Perez, City of Lancaster Parks, Recreation & Arts Director
IV. Continued Business
1. Clean & Safe Committee 
E. Status Update

Presenter: Myrle McLernon, Committee Chair
The Committee has been conducting weekly CPTED walks with support from the City’s Public Safety staff.  The downtown was divided into 6 sections and walks will be completed the week of May 19th. Results are/will be communicated to business and property owners to encourage them to rectify any design or landscaping issues that may create a safety concern.  Myrle would like to direct Desert Haven to pull out all Mexican Feathergrass on The BLVD; Chenin Dow will consult with City staff that oversees landscaping to determine whether this is feasible.
F. Homeless Efforts Status Update

Presenter: Erica Allbee, Committee Vice Chair
Erica has been working with City Public Safety Director Lee D’Errico and the Sheriff’s Station to set up a day to go to Union Station and ride the train to the Lancaster stop in an effort to identify how much of the downtown Lancaster homeless population is transient.  InSite Development has volunteered to provide 30 units free of charge to house homeless seniors identified through the Homeless Survey, which will be conducted on Wednesday, June 4th beginning at 4:00 am.  Volunteers are welcome to assist.  Additionally, Erica has been in touch with Veterans’ Affairs to help establish the connections needed to house any veterans identified through the survey. 
2. Marketing & Promotions Committee

A. Appointment of New Committee Chair

Tim Anders moved to approve the recommendation to appoint Shirley Griffiths as Chair of the Marketing & Promotions Committee, replacing Nick Parada, who had stepped down from the position.  Sharon Giannini seconded the motion.  It was unanimously approved.
B. Committee Status Update

Presenter: Shirley Griffiths, President-Elect and Committee Chair
Shirley stated that the next Committee meeting would be held on May 19th at 5:30 pm at the Lancaster Performing Arts Center.  Members are requested to bring two recommendations for marketing agencies so that the Committee can explore the idea of hiring one for The BLVD.  Additionally, a form will be created for events and promotional ideas suggested by Association members (including Board and Committee members).  The form will request information such as the proposed timeline, budget, who will be leading the effort, and any support anticipated from other Association members.
C. Website Update
Presenter: Chenin Dow, Committee Member 
AV Web Designs, the Association’s current web provider, has committed to doing the site updates and upgrades requested free of charge.  This will include such items as site reorganization, BLVD e-mail addresses for board members, updated photos once photography is complete, ability for members to update their own business listings, and more.  They have estimated a 3-5 week timeline to completion once work begins; Chenin will meet with them May 27th to clarify needs.
3. Administration & Advocacy (Executive Committee) 

A. Executive Director Hiring Process

Presenters: Tim Anders & Shirley Griffiths
The Association will offer Kathryn Ladniak the Executive Director position.
B. Review of Main Street Alliance Training

Review of the training held on May 5th and update for board members who were unable to attend.
V. Board of Directors Reports
1. Treasurer’s Report
Presenter: Justin Lane, Treasurer
The Association received another check for $27,000.  Total funds available are now approximately $218,000.
2. “Wedding on The BLVD” Promotional Campaign Update
Presenter: Erica Allbee, Event Chair
The event will take place on June 8th.  Any volunteers to help with setup the day of the event would be greatly appreciated.
3. City Update

Presenter: Chenin Dow, City Representative
Gateway improvements have begun at 10th St. W. and Lancaster Blvd. and will continue for approximately four months.  Additionally, Lemon Leaf will be hosting a flag installation ceremony that will require a brief road closure for their block only the morning of Friday, May 16th.  This is Chenin’s last board meeting before going on maternity leave for 12 weeks beginning approximately June 6th.  In her absence, Kelvin Tainatongo will serve as the City of Lancaster’s Board Member.  
VI. Public Business from the Floor – Non-Agendized Items
None.
VII. Board of Directors Comments
None.

VIII. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 am by President Tim Anders.
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